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Greetings to all 

I was intending to send this out today.  With the lockdown now announced I have made a few 

changes so as not to confuse people too much.  The Diocese will send out further information 

today.   

Last week’s principals and priests forum held in Ballarat dealt with some interesting changes 

regarding Catholicism today:  

 We were reminded of the inclusiveness nature associated with new emphasis on the People of 

God coming out of the Second Vatican Council; 

 New associations of Public Juridic Persons and new ecclesial ministries are now assuming 

responsibilities for work previously done by others; 

 With new entities for governance of Catholic Education, there is an associated transfer of 

responsibility for charism and mission; 

 The need to nurture the parish/school relationship as we come to terms with changing 

governance structures in the Australian Church’s historical partnership between parish and 

school; 

 As more Catholics see their association with the Church expressed within the school context, 

there will be changing expectations for those charged with care of the charisms and mission of 

these new entities.  

The first of the Council of Priests meetings for this year will be on Tuesday, June 22, 2021. 

Following the meeting will be a dinner to celebrate those having significant ordination 

anniversaries this year:  John Keane, John Monaghan, Michael McKinnon (40 years), Michael 

Linehan, Peter Hudson (50 years), Peter Connors (60 years), Dan Arundell and Damian Heath (65 

years).  Because of lockdown, and our inability to celebrate last year, this year’s candidates have 

welcomed last year’s candidates, George Kuruvila (25 years) and Patrick Flanagan (60 years), to 

join the celebrations. 

Next Tuesday there was to be a gathering of overseas born clergy in ministry in the diocese.  At 

the retreat earlier in the year, the overseas born clergy met with the Vicar General and Michael 

McKinnon regarding working in the Australian context.  At this meeting it was decided to have a 

number of gatherings during the year and focus on the following: 

 Australian Church History;  

 History of the Ballarat Diocese and pertinent issues that have shaped our local Church; 

 Diocesan pastoral vision within an Australian cultural context and the empowerment of the 

People of God,;  
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 Catholic Education, DOBCEL and related issues; 

 Parish finance, child safety and other issues related to compliance; 

 Australian political structures and policies;  

 Indigenous culture and issues related to European settlement. 

This meeting will now be rescheduled. 

I wish you all the best with your endeavours and pray that further developments do not impede 

our attempts at love of God and neighbour. 

 

Best wishes. 

 

 

 

Kevin Maloney VG 

Novel coronavirus (COVID-19) 

Information on the latest Victorian 7 day lockdown will be on the diocesan website as available. 

Year of St Joseph 

Resources for the Year of St Joseph are available from the diocesan website and includes 

information from the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference, monthly reflections and music for 

the Year of St Joseph.  Diocesan prayer cards have been distributed to parishes and schools.  If 

you require further copies of the prayer card, please contact the Pastoral Ministry Office, ph. 5337 

7159. 

Plenary Council Prayer Campaign  

People across the country are invited to 

participate in the “Fan the Flame” prayer 

campaign leading up to the first assembly of the 

Fifth Plenary Council of Australia. The assembly 

starts on October 3. Campaign materials include 

resources for personal and communal prayer, reflections, musical suggestions and multimedia 

content.  Find the resources at the Plenary Council website.  

Resources include: 

 A document introducing the campaign; 

 A generic bulletin notice; 

 Weekly “Bulletin Bits” for each week from Pentecost until September 26; 

 Universal Prayers/Prayers of the Faithful that can be used during the campaign;  

 Musical suggestions for each week; 

 Weekly reflection sheets, including prayers, reflection options and related reading material; 

 Reflective prayer experiences, including options for journal sheets, for three weekends during 

the campaign; 

 

https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/coronavirus-the-churchs-information-and-advice-2/
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/services-agencies-2/pastoral/liturgy-sacraments/year-of-st-joseph/
http://www.plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/fantheflame/
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 Multimedia resources for projection, including MP4 video files and PowerPoint slides 

(widescreens and 4:3 ratio) for each week; 

 Decals for placement on liturgical candles (including a Plenary Council candle previously 

provided to dioceses). 

Ballarat Diocesan College of Consultors Executive Summary 

Meeting held Tuesday, April 20, 2021 via Zoom 

Plenary Council Prayer:  Led by Bishop Paul Bird. 

In attendance:  Bishop Paul Bird, Frs John Monaghan, Marcello Colasante, John Fitzgerald, 

Andrew Hayes and Ed Moloney. 

Apologies:  Frs Kevin Maloney and Kevin Lenehan. 

Minutes of previous meeting:  The minutes of the meeting held February 16, 2021 were 

accepted. 

Plenary Council Session 2021:  At the February meeting, the Consultors noted the planning for 

the session of the Plenary Council to be held from October 3–10, 2021.  There was a question of 

whether COVID restrictions might require the Plenary Council members from Victoria to meet in 

two venues. The Consultors agreed that Ballarat could provide one of those venues. However, 

further discussion at the state level has come to the view that all the Victorian members will be 

able to be accommodated at one venue, namely, the Catholic Leadership Centre in Melbourne.  

Sacristy Register Books:  Priests visiting our diocese for ministry are required to obtain 

permission through the Ballarat Diocesan Office.  This involves providing their Australian Catholic 

Ministry Register (ACMR) number or equivalent documentation. In addition, such visits need to 

be recorded in the parishes in which they minister.  To help facilitate this process, Bishop Paul has 

sent a copy of a “Sacristy Register” book to each parish.  If a parish considers it appropriate to 

have additional copies of the Sacristy Register book, they can obtain further copies through the 

Bishop’s Office.  

Funding of Professional Standards Claims:  Bishop Paul provided a summary of the payments 

made since 1995 in response to claims against the diocese for clerical abuse.  He also provided 

an estimate of future payments. The discussion highlighted the need for careful stewardship of 

resources so that the diocese can continue to respond to such claims, while also continuing to 

fund the various services provided by the diocese. 

Dates and locations for meetings of College of Consultors in 2021: Tuesdays, June 22, August 

3, September 28 and November 23 in the Diocesan Offices Board Room. 

Ballarat Diocesan Personnel Board Executive Summary 

Meeting held Tuesday, April 20, 2021 via Zoom 

Prayer to St Joseph (in the Year of St Joseph):  Led by Bishop Paul Bird. 

In attendance:  Bishop Paul Bird, Anne Eskdale, Fiona Murphy, Michael Myers, Frs Marcello 

Colasante, John Fitzgerald, Andrew Hayes, John Monaghan and Ed Moloney. 

Apologies:  Frs Kevin Maloney and Kevin Lenehan. 

Minutes of previous meeting: The minutes of the meeting held February 16, 2021 were 

accepted.  
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Update on items from previous meeting: 

 Parishes of Mortlake and Terang:  Fr Michael McKinnon’s appointment as Administrator of 

these parishes has been extended until June 30, 2021, as his travel to Peru is still delayed due 

to COVID-19 restrictions.  This arrangement will continue until this travel is permitted. 

 Fr Eladio Lizada OSJ:  Fr Eladio is living at Ballarat East and providing ministry as Assistant 

Priest in the Cathedral Parish on weekdays and in Redan/Sebastopol/Linton parishes on 

weekends. 

 Enhancing Catholic School Identity (ECSI):  Priests of the diocese have been invited to enrol 

in a twelve-week ECSI on-line training course offered by Australian Catholic University. 

 Pastoral Placement of Seminarian:  From mid-2021 until mid-2022, Cay Xuan Trinh will join 

the team in the Western Border Parish. 

General Business: 

 The Board noted that Fr Ed Moloney will complete his appointment at the seminary at the 

end of 2021 and will then return to ministry in the diocese. 

 The Board noted several changes anticipated to occur from 2021–2023 that will affect the 

following parishes: 

- Mortlake and Terang:  After Fr Michael McKinnon leaves for Peru; 

- Warrnambool East:  Fr Lawrence O’Toole will be 75 in May 2022; 

- Apollo Bay:  Fr Wally Tudor will be 75 in June 2023. 

Continuing Formation for Priests:  The Board highlighted the importance of continuing 

formation for priests to enable them to develop their ministry gifts to the full. 

Reduction in priest numbers and declining Mass attendances:  The Board noted that a 

reduction in priest numbers is occurring at the same time as a general decline in numbers of 

parishioners attending Mass.  In reflecting on priests’ appointments, the Personnel Board will need 

to consider questions of overall pastoral planning as well as questions of the particular gifts of 

individual priests and their suitability for particular ministries.  

Director of Clergy Life and Ministry:  After serving in this role for ten years, Fr John Monaghan 

has proposed that the role be entrusted to someone else. Bishop Paul thanked Fr John for his 

dedicated service to the priests of the diocese in organising retreats and seminars, as well as his 

support for Mrs Sonia Walker in her role as Clergy Health and Wellbeing Coordinator. The Board 

made several suggestions for Bishop Paul to consider for appointment to succeed Fr John 

Monaghan as Director of Clergy Life and Ministry. 

Dates for meetings of Personnel Board in 2021:  These meetings will follow the meetings of 

the College of Consultors on Tuesdays, June 22, August 3, September 28 and November 23 in the 

Diocesan Offices Board Room. 

National Mass to celebrate 200 years of Catholic 

Education in Australia  

A National Mass was celebrated across all states, territories and 

dioceses on Monday, May 24, 2021 (the Solemnity of Our Lady Help 

of Christians - Patron Saint of Australia), to commemorate 200 years 

of Catholic education in Australia.  
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Mass was celebrated at St Patrick’s Cathedral Ballarat by Fr Kevin Maloney VG and Monsignor 

Glynn Murphy at 10.00am.  Representatives from 30 school communities across the diocese were 

in attendance.  Bishop Paul was an apology for this Mass due to illness. 

All Saints Parish School in Portland was the first Catholic school to open in the Ballarat Diocese 

172 years ago in May 1849, making it the second Catholic school to open in the Colony of Victoria 

(District of Port Philip).  St Patrick’s Parish Primary School opened in Port Fairy a short time later 

in July 1849. 

Prime Minister, Mr Scott Morrison, recorded a congratulatory message to the Catholic education 

community for the occasion.  More information and photos from the Mass is available here. 

Get vaccinated for the common good 

Vaccination against COVID-19 is a morally good thing, providing protection for the person 

vaccinated and the wider community. Some COVID-19 vaccines are associated with ethically 

questionable production and research practices, but Pope Francis and the Australian Bishops have 

advised that it is morally permissible to receive any vaccine made available. More information is 

available here.  A media release and FAQ information from the Australian Catholic Bishops 

Conference is available from the diocesan website. 

Professional Ministry Supervision  

Audrey Brown, well known to us through her years as Director of 

Catholic Education, has recently completed training in the field 

of professional supervision, providing support, encouragement 

and challenge to those in various kinds of ministry. She has 

written to offer her services for such supervision for people in 

ministry in our diocese. For further information contact Audrey 

at acbrownconsulting1@gmail.com. 

We Remember 

Sr Monica Butler rsm 

Mary Cecilia Butler was born in Birchip in 1927. She had 

two brothers, John and Leo (both deceased).  Monica 

attended primary school at St Mary’s Birchip, completed 

her secondary education at St Mary’s College Bendigo and 

trained as a teacher at the former Sacred Heart Teachers’ 

College in Ballarat East.  She was professed as a Sister of 

Mercy in 1948 and took the name of Mary Monica.  

Thus began a long life of service in education for over 50 

years in the Ballarat diocese, where she taught at Birchip, 

Ballarat East, Edenhope, Mortlake, Penshurst, Wycheproof, 

Timboon and Sebastopol and was Principal at Dunnstown, 

Ballarat East, Donald, Manangatang and Mortlake. 

But Monica was not just a teacher. She was also involved in 

parish ministry wherever she lived and for a time lived at 

Timboon and worked in the motor mission, giving religious 

instruction to isolated children.   

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/news/200-years-of-catholic-education-celebrations/
https://www.catholic.org.au/coronavirus
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/catholics-in-australia-encouraged-to-receive-covid-19-vaccine/
mailto:acbrownconsulting1@gmail.com.
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Monica was a great devotee of Dr Mary Glowrey, collecting information about her life while her 

cause for canonisation was in progress.  Monica was also involved in the Catholic Women’s 

League, being Ballarat Diocesan Secretary of CWL for some time.  

We give thanks for Monica’s long life of service to God’s people and of companionship with us 

over many years.   

Taken from Sr Patricia Vagg’s reflection at Sr Monica’s funeral 20/4/2021. 

Bookmark courtesy of Revolution Print. 

 

OF INTEREST 

Vinnies launches 

2021 Winter 
Appeal to support 

homelessness 

As Vinnies responds to a 

growing demand for services following the 

end of JobKeeper and cuts to Job Seeker, the 

National Council of the St Vincent de Paul 

Society in Australia is calling for donations to 

help support the rising number of people 

experiencing or at risk of homelessness, 

including children, which have all been 

exacerbated by the economic impact of the 

COVID-19 pandemic.  The Society provides 

vital services and support for individuals and 

families facing financial hardship. With 

generous support from the public, Vinnies 

aims to maintain the dignity of those on the 

edge and restore hope to people who have 

fallen on hard times.  Click here to donate. 

 

 

Ballarat Diocese Lay 
Pastoral Ministry 

Virtual Learning 

Program 

Our partners, Dayton 

University, offers low-cost online study and 

formation for employed or volunteer lay 

workers in parish and other ministries.  Study 

subjects over 3 and 5 week cycles. Study 

Cycle 5 begins July 4.  Registrations are now 

open for new and returning participants.  For 

more information go to the diocesan website, 

email djurdja.klaric@ballarat.catholic.org.au 

or ph. 5337 7121. 

 

 

Fundraising program launched for 

Mass for You at Home 

A fundraising program has been launched to 

help enable the ongoing broadcast of 

Catholic Mass on free-to-air television, as it 

prepares to mark 50 years ministering to 

those who cannot attend a local church.  In 

recent years, due to changes in religious 

programming obligations, the annual cost of 

producing and broadcasting the Mass has 

run into the hundreds of thousands of dollars.  

Click here to donate. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Earthcare Game – small steps to 
save the planet  

EARTHCARE game is a fun way to explore the 

many ways we can care for the earth, connect 

with nature and help conserve the planet's 

resources.  Take small steps to save the planet 

and earn points.  Make a mess, waste energy 

https://donate.vinnies.org.au/winter-appeal
https://www.ballarat.catholic.org.au/services-agencies-2/pastoral/pastoral-ministry/lay-pastoral-ministry-program/
mailto:djurdja.klaric@ballarat.catholic.org.au
https://massforyou.com.au/
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or water and lose points.  I CARE cards help 

you do good things.  EARTHCARE is inspired 

by the game CONSERVATION, invented by RJ 

Reynolds in New Zealand in 1976.   Click here 

for more information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volunteers urgently needed at 
Kalumburu Mission, Diocese of 

Broome 

Volunteers are needed for a life experience at 

the remote community of Kalumburu, 

located in the northern region of the 

Kimberley in Western Australia.  This region is 

home to some of Australia's oldest 

indigenous communities and picturesque 

landscapes.  

Volunteers play an important role in helping 

parishes continue an active presence 

amongst the local people, both in Broome 

and remote indigenous communities like 

Kalumburu.  Your role as a volunteer will 

include running the General Store with some 

assistance from local community members, 

handy-man maintenance and gardening as 

required and associated light machinery use 

and truck and forklift driving, if you have the 

required licence/s.  This is an opportunity to 

contribute and apply your range of acquired 

skills to the Kalumburu Mission.  Couples and 

singles are welcome.  

For further information contact the Diocese 

of Broome Chancery email 

secretary@broomediocese.org or ph. 08 

9192 1060. 

 

 

 

 

St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust 

The St Vincent Pallotti Scholarship Trust 

offers scholarships to enable lay people to 

further their understanding and skills in 

leadership/ministry or a specialised activity, 

such as promoting faith enhancement, social 

justice and pastoral care.  More information 

and application forms are available here.  

Closing date July 30, 2021. 

 

 

Helping the Education 
of Priests in Rome 

Close to the Pope, and 

experiencing each day the 

universality of the Church, 

thousands of seminarians and 

priests from all over the world are being 

educated at Pontifical Universities.  The 

Pontifical University of the Holy Cross 

Foundation in Sydney exists to sponsor 

suitable candidates lacking the resources 

needed to study in Rome. After careful 

consideration, it grants them scholarships to 

study at the prestigious University of the Holy 

Cross, erected as a Pontifical University by St 

John Paul II in 1998.  Students at this 

University come from all the continents and 

from over ninety countries.  

If you would like to contribute to the higher 

education of priests in Rome, your donation 

or bequest to this Foundation would be a 

good way to do so and it will be greatly 

appreciated.  It is appropriate to remember 

the words of Pope Francis: “Priestly formation 

is decisive for the mission of the church: the 

renewal of the faith is possible only if we have 

well-formed priests.”  The account of the 

Foundation is in the Commonwealth Bank, 

BSB: 062 173, Account number: 2800 8038.  

Address: PO Box 176, Gordon, NSW, 2072, ph. 

0409 832 499, email pontiuni.au@gmail.com, 

website. 

 

  

https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/earthcaregame/earthcare-game-small-steps-to-save-the-planet
mailto:secretary@broomediocese.org
https://pallottine.org.au/scholarships/st-vincent-pallotti-scholarship-for-lay-ministry.html
mailto:pontiuni.au@gmail.com
http://www.pontifoundation.org.au/
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

National Reconciliation Week:  May 

27 - June 3, 2021 

The 2021 National Reconciliation Week 

theme, More than a word. Reconciliation 

takes action, urges the reconciliation 

movement towards braver and more 

impactful action.  The Reconciliation 

movement is at a tipping point: In the past 

year, with Black Lives Matter protests and 

huge numbers at Invasion Day rallies across 

the country, we’re seeing people are 

understanding the truth and speaking up on 

issues affecting Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander peoples.  More than a word. 

Reconciliation takes action asks people to 

take this awareness and knowledge and use 

it as a springboard to more substantive, brave 

action.  Resources and further information is 

available here. 

The “Uluru Statement from the Heart” seeks 

your support for a First Nations Voice to 

Parliament protected by the Constitution.  To 

show your own support for the statement 

click here.  

 

 

 

Divine Renovation Webinar:  The 

Holy Spirit’s role in renewing the 
Church 

There is a lot of uncertainty swirling around 

what to expect of the post-pandemic Church.  

There is one certainty to give us hope and 

confidence and that is the role of the Holy 

Spirit in the renewal of the Church.  Join Kevin 

Bailey as he guides you through a recorded 

telecast with Father Mike Schmitz on 

Thursday, June 3, 2021 at 12.00noon (AEST).  

Jude Hennessy (Director/Office of Renewal 

and Evangelisation in the Wollongong 

Diocese) will lead the prayer for the Spirit to 

move in us so we can be inspired to go out 

again on mission to renewal.  Click here to 

register for this event. 

 

 

Making Disciples:  

Online Seminar 

Join the TeamRCIA global 

community for three 

Saturdays of workshops, 

questions, conversations, 

fun and social time all centred on the 

catechumenate ministry on June 5, 12 & 19.  

Learn how to become more confident in your 

ministry. Discover sure-fire methods for 

engaging your seekers at a deep, spiritual 

level.  And figure out how to lower your stress 

while increasing your joy in this grace-filled, 

powerful ministry.  Register by June 4 to get 

the sale price.  For more information and to 

register click here. 

 

 

 
International drawing contest for 

kids 

The earth’s climate is changing.  Kids need to 

know what is happening, why and how it will 

affect them in the future.  This contest offers 

a chance to take action to help slow climate 

change – because a tree will be planted for 

every kid that enters!  Adults will also be 

https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/
https://ulurustatement.org/
https://www.tfaforms.com/4904708
http://teamrcia.activehosted.com/index.php?action=social&chash=713fd63d76c8a57b16fc433fb4ae718a.7543&s=541bb7934fc8a4743ad18bb608f4962e
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encouraged to contribute to planting more 

trees too.  The competition runs from May – 

June 2021 for kids aged 4-14.  Click here for 

more information. 

 

 

Truth telling in Australia 

The Victorian Government’s Yoo-rrook 

Justice Commission is the first indigenous 

truth telling inquiry into historical and 

ongoing injustices against Aboriginal 

Victorians since colonisation. Sherry 

Balcombe will speak on its significance to 

First Nations people, and non-indigenous 

Australians on June 27, 2021 at the Kildara 

Centre, rear 41 Stanhope Street, Malvern at 

1.00pm.  For further information and/or 

bookings contact: 

Rita Camilleri camrita44@gmail.com, ph. 

0448 701 877 or 

Caesar D'Mello caesarmdm@gmail.com, ph. 

0451 911 941. 

 

 

Helder Camara 

Lecture 2021 

The Church of 

Australia continues 

its preparations for 

the First Assembly of 

the Plenary Council in 

October 2021.  

Various dialogue, 

discernment and 

discussions are being held, including an 

upcoming public lecture led by Plenary 

Council President, Perth Archbishop Timothy 

Costelloe SDB. 

The lecture will be held on Wednesday, June 

30 at Newman College Parkville at 5.00pm 

(click here for more information).  

Bookings are essential as places are limited.  

RSVP by June 28 via email to 

mark.oconnor@marists.org.au  

National Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander Sunday  

Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander Sunday 

is on July 4, 2021. The 

NAIDOC theme, 'Heal 

Country' has been 

adopted for this year’s 

celebration.  Full 

resources to help 

celebrate the day will 

soon be available here. 

 

 

 

Virtual National Pastoral Ministry 
Conference, “Alive in the Spirit” 

Reconnect, Renew and Reimagine.  

Community and Mission.  Our faith 

communities are hungering for inspiration 

and support as we emerge from the 

pandemic and approach the first national 

plenary session. “Alive in the Spirit”, an 

innovative online conference from July 8-10, 

2021 offers a next-level experience to 

participants through a variety of keynotes, 

home-grown workshops and enriching 

prayer and worship experiences. The mixture 

of live and on-demand opportunities is fully 

adaptable to strengthen the mission and 

aims of local Catholic communities.   There is 

a Parish Kit available which offers an easy 

approach to engaging a parish community 

and adapting the conference to suit local 

needs.  Find out more here or contact Lisa 

Bright, ph. 0448 652 720. 

 

 

https://kidscareaboutclimate.org/
mailto:camrita44@gmail.com
mailto:caesarmdm@gmail.com
https://newman.unimelb.edu.au/events/helder-camara-lectures/Helder-Camara-Lecture-June-2021
mailto:mark.oconnor@marists.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/natsicc/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVgfUJA3zFBXjGB29aM3syawdfxgE0_6SngsSTXnF9xJyYAaS0tXeEKANctdJQIvioSOIHuB5Vs_VOzXcuU3g7gZGY1kJU1KoV3ceQzWie8fDJf58OYVAMFgozJxlhPv2Ly6qgz7MmktA6kGkuxTYqd&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R
https://www.facebook.com/natsicc/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVgfUJA3zFBXjGB29aM3syawdfxgE0_6SngsSTXnF9xJyYAaS0tXeEKANctdJQIvioSOIHuB5Vs_VOzXcuU3g7gZGY1kJU1KoV3ceQzWie8fDJf58OYVAMFgozJxlhPv2Ly6qgz7MmktA6kGkuxTYqd&__tn__=-UC%2CP-R
http://www.natsicc.org.au/?fbclid=IwAR0WYw5Fn-anUOm58xnGL33G7X2D9Dd3FOSxFM1O5i9q6_BzYbIbLmd_nL4
http://www.aliveinthespirit.com.au/
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Tropical Retreat 

in Nature 

The Seville Mercy 

Conference Centre 

presents a “Tropical 

Retreat in Nature” - a five day walking retreat 

based in Cairns and Far North Queensland, 

presented by Dr Peter Saunders, from July 12-

18, 2021.  Cost is $2200 (inc. GST) and 

includes single room accommodation with 

shared bathroom, all meals, excursions and 

guided trips to key places in the Far North.  

To register for the retreat fill out an 

application form and send to Priscilla O'Brien 

(Ministry Development Coordinator), email 

priscilla@mcauleyministries.org.au or ph. 07 

4047 8103.  Places are limited  

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

First World Day for Grandparents 
and the Elderly  

The Dicastery for the Laity, Family and Life 

have announced that the first World Day for 

Grandparents and the Elderly will be 

celebrated on Sunday, July 25, 2021.  

The theme chosen by Pope Francis for this 

inaugural commemoration is, “I am with you 

always” (Mt 28:20).  It expresses the closeness 

of the Lord and the Church to every older 

person, especially in these challenging times 

of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

 “I am with you always” is also a promise of 

closeness and hope that young and old can 

mutually share.  Not only are grandchildren 

and youths invited to be present in the lives 

of older people, but older people and 

grandparents also have a mission of 

evangelisation, proclamation and prayer and 

of encouraging young people in their faith. 

To further encourage the celebration of the 

World Day in local churches and associations, 

the Dicastery for Laity, Family and Life will 

offer pastoral tools from mid-June, which will 

be available here.  

 

 

Australian Catholic Men's Gathering 

2021 

As an initiative of the Australian Catholic 

Bishops, the National Catholic Men’s 

Gathering aims to inspire and encourage all 

men with a vision for personal discipleship, 

service and mission in the family, 

parish/diocese and the world.  The online 

program hopes to reinforce that it is 

important to gather as men in the faith 

environment of the Church and be 

challenged to ensure the Gospel is alive in our 

homes, parishes/dioceses and our 

communities.  In this Year of St Joseph, the 

National Catholic Men’s Gathering is again 

being offered as a free event for registered 

participants. The 2021 program will focus on 

St Joseph and will include a pre-recorded 

introductory session, three pre-recorded 

sessions and a final commissioning, all 

available from Saturday, July 31, 2021.  To 

read about this year's speakers click here. 

 

 

Healing Our World 

Retreat – St 

Clement’s Retreat 
Centre Galong, 

NSW 

If you have an interest in the global health 

crisis and ecosystem restoration, you would 

find this retreat beneficial.  An Australian 

Ecumenical Response to the health crises 

mailto:priscilla@mcauleyministries.org.au
http://www.laityfamilylife.va/content/laityfamilylife/en/amoris-laetitia/iniziative-e-risorse/giornata-mondiale-e-anziani.html
https://www.nce.catholic.org.au/catholicmen
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drawing on: Laudato Si' - On Care for our 

Common Home and 7-year action plan; 

Fratelli Tutti - Fraternity & Social Friendship; 

The Economy of Francesco - A Response to 

the world's inequalities; United Nations 

Decade of Ecosystem Restoration from 2021-

2030.  The retreat runs from October 5-8, 

2021 and program cost is $300.00.  

Accommodation options are ensuite room 

$400.00 or shared facilities $350.00.  To 

register or for expressions of interest email 

info@stclement.com.au or ph. 02 6380 5222. 

 

Celebrating 60 years 

of Catholic Education 

in Wendouree –  

save the date 

Our Lady Help of Christians 

School, Wendouree will 

celebrate 60 years of Catholic Education in 

Wendouree on Friday, October 15, 2021.  

Register for event updates on the OLHC 

Wendouree school website or by phoning the 

school office, ph. 03 5339 4726. 

 

 

CLERGY ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Ordination: 

June 16 Denis Dennehy 1968 Ireland 

July 8 Kevin Condon OP 1956 

July 21 Kevin Arundell 1962 Ballarat 

 Barry Ryan 1965 Warrnambool 

July 22 Dan Arundell 1956 Ballarat 

 Damien Heath 1956 Ballarat 

July 23 Peter Connors 1961 Melbourne 

  1997 Installed as 7th  

   Bishop of Ballarat 

July 24 Pat Flanagan 1960 Melbourne  

July 26 Bill Melican 1955 Ballarat 

July 31 Neville Stanislaus 1990 Jaffna, Sri Lanka 

August 1 Michael McKinnon 1981 Terang 

August 7 Adrian McInerney 1969 Mildura 

 John Monaghan 1981 Stawell 

 Eladio Lizada OSJ 2004  San Jose Battangas, Philippines. 

August 12 Glynn Murphy 1983 Swan Hill 

August 17 Rupert Bowd 1979 Ballarat 

August 18 Gerry Prunty 1978 Ballarat East 

August 19 Kevin Maloney 1978 Melbourne 

August 22 Denis Ryan 1986 Ballarat 

August 28 Greg Tait 1992 West Warrnambool 

August 31 Marcello Colasante 2001 Ballarat East 

  

mailto:info@stclement.com.au
http://www.olhcwendouree.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.olhcwendouree.catholic.edu.au/
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Deaths: 

June 4 Brendan Smith 2012 Redbank 

June 8 John Smith 1992  

June 13 James Campion 1888 Tower Hill 

 Thomas Scanlon 1982 

June 15 Donald Dunne 1996 Ballarat 

June 16 Michael Leo Edwards  1968 Ballarat 

June 17 Thomas Patrick Russell 1985 Warrnambool 

 Patrick Joseph Downes 2001 Ireland 

June 18 James L Green 1959 Watchem 

June 19 Michael Jones 1949 Ballarat 

June 21  Thomas Daly 1953 

June 23 Michael Doyle 1989 Ballarat 

June 26 Bishop James Moore 1904 Ballarat 

June 30  Fr Patrick O’Keefe 1967 Colac 

July 1 William Joseph Davis 1949 Ballarat 

July 4 Patrick Michael (Paddy) Bohan 2008 Ballarat 

July 8 William Patrick McMahon 1975 Ballarat 

July 9 James Anthony Tung 1997 Ballarat 

July 10 John (Coley) McKenzie 2008 Terang 

July 12  James P McManammy 1909 Ballarat Old Cemetery 

July 13 Patrick Regan 1932 Ballarat 

July 15 John Felix Marshall 1929 Warrnambool 

July 16 William Gilbo O’Connell 1997 Casterton 

July 17 Peter Ross Elder 1993 Horsham 

July 19  Thomas P Wood 1945 Hopetoun 

 Donal Hurley 1994 Creswick 

July 21 Joseph O’Brien 1938 

July 22 Maximilian Jonglebloed 2010 

July 26  Declan Duggan 1962 Quambatook Old Cemetery 

July 28 Bishop Basil Roper 1964 Ballarat 

July 29 Peter O’Shannassy 1976 Colac 

August 2 Daniel Laurence MacEvey OCD 1860 Tower Hill 

August 3 William O’Dwyer 1924 Ballarat 

 Charles Mulcahy 1968 Charlton 

August 6 Thomas Glynn 1970 

August 9 William McGrath 1965 Terang 

 Bernard Duffy 1968 Ballarat 

 Brendan Davey 2016 Ararat 

August 12 Anthony Peter Waldron 1916 Terang 

 Patrick Murphy 1921 

 Daniel McGowan 1954 Port Fairy 
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August 14 Thomas Kiniry 1998 Warrnambool 

August 15 William Henry Patton 1943 Ballarat 

August 16 John Barrett 1933 Ballarat 

August 17 Thomas Edmund Darcy 1952 Geelong 

August 18 Edward O'Sullivan Goidanich 1948 Ararat 

August 19 Rodger Shepherd 2005 Swan Hill 

August 22 Daniel Francis O’Connell 1977 Warrnambool 

August 23 James O’Regan 1917 Port Fairy 

August 27 Anthony J Hurley 1953 

August 28 Thomas Joseph Finn 1879 Tower Hill 

August 30 William Joseph Newport 1896 

 John Michael Shelley 1962 Ballarat Old Cemetery 

 Vincent Fennelly 1968 Ireland 

 Thomas Browne 1971 Ballarat 

August 31 Richard Ellis 1888 Ballarat Old Cemetery 
 


